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BARRY J. NIDORF  JUVENILE HALL HOSTS HAUNTED HOUSE

On November 3rd, Van Nuys Area Office Deputy
Probation Officers, Professional Staff, and College Interns
represented the Los Angeles County Probation
Department at the Zev Yaroslavsky Family Support
Center's 7th Anniversary Celebration. In the Center's
courtyard, this community event was also a Farmer's
Market and Resource Fair featuring more than 50
vendors providing needed resources and delicious food.

ZEV YAROSLAVSKY FAMILY SUPPORT CENTER'S 7TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

The Zen Yaroslavsky Family Support Center serves as a service integration building. It is comprised of several
county agencies, including the Department of Children and Family Services, Department of Health Services,
Public Health, Child Support Services, Mental Health, Probation, and Los Angeles County Board of Supervisor
Kuehl's office. As a result, it's the perfect one-stop location for community members and justice-involved
individuals to obtain several resources and services. Happy Anniversary Zen Yaroslavsky Family Support Center!

DPO II Hastings, DPO II McKeiver, Area Office Secretary
Azlvyan, DPO II Greenfield, Interns Galvan and Canaman

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Under the guidance of the Sylmar BMP Program Staff, with Supervisor
McCrimmon providing leadership, Barry J. Nidorf Juvenile Hall provided
the minors, officers, and medical/school personnel the opportunity to
participate in a Haunted House for the Halloween Spirit.  A vacant unit
served as the perfect set-up. Many officers volunteered to decorate,
along with staff and minors who participated in the “spooky event”.

Minors and staff entered the haunted house through a dark hallway,
with spooky surprises in rooms. Staff were dressed in Halloween
costumes, Halloween music blared the hallways, along with minors in a
secured room, appearing in the windows for a fright. The event was
incident-free and proved to be a great accomplishment for all involved.
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